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The Penn Township Board of Supervisors (PTS) met in the Municipal Building on Wednesday, February 26, 2020, at 7:00 PM.  Chairman Jesse F. Boyer III, Vice-chairman Joseph M. Landis and Supervisor Henry Holman III were in attendance.  Other personnel present were Solicitor Mark Allshouse, Engineer Randy Bailey, Secretary Helen Klinepeter and Treasurer/Recording Secretary Tina Kelly.  Chairman Landis called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. He announced that the meeting was being recorded to aid in the preparation of the minutes.  A list of visitors is on file in the Township office. 
Announcement of Executive Session – February 20 and February 22 to discuss personnel and February 26 to discuss potential litigation.

Solicitors Report – report submitted


The part-time police pension plan was reviewed and accepted following an unanimously approved Landis/Boyer motion.

Codes

Nuisance Ordinance – Randall Pajovich, 325 Faculty Road.  He filed a complaint with Code and Zoning about a neighbor’s dirt bike track.  The complaint went to court and was thrown out due to the Nuisance Ordinance being too vague.

A Boyer/Landis motion was made not to advertise the Zoning Hearing Ordinance for next month and instead wait for the solicitor to update wording for Nuisance.  This motion passed unanimously.  

A Boyer/Landis motion was made to have the solicitor provide a proposed Zoning Ordinance for next meeting.  This motion passed unanimously.

A Boyer/Landis motion was made to appoint Anthony Klase as the part-time codes officer for 2020.  This motion was unanimously approved.

Presentation 

John Gerner

Downtown Revitalization with the Perry County Economical Development Assoc.  March 11th will be a meeting.
VISITORS
Kraig Nace
Mr. Nace reviewed the Duncannon EMS call report.
HIGHWAY REPORT – report provided.
A Boyer/Landis motion following an unanimous approval to authorize salt contract.

A Holman/Landis motion was made and unanimously approved to put anti-skid out for pricing.

A Boyer/Landis motion was to purchase product and heat gun to apply lines at traffic light.  The motion was unanimously approved.

A Boyer/Landis motion was made to approve Tom Shaffer and Henry Holman attend training from Perry County Conservation District.  The motion passed unanimously.

PLANNING COMMISSION – no report
ENGINEER REPORT – no report 

Minutes

A Landis/Boyer motion was made to approve the minutes from the January Reorganization meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.  
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer's Report was approved unanimously, subject to audit, upon the passage of a Boyer/Landis motion.
PARK AND RECREATION BOARD (PTPRB) REPORT –Report submitted.
   Mr. Boyer asked about the sewage treatment plant at KinKora. The plans were submitted today.Mr. Holman stated that they will have to look and see owhat the plans look like  
SECRETARY’S REPORT Report Submitted
OLD BUSINESS
NEW BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Tina M Kelly
Treasurer/Recording Secretary
